CITY OF WALTHAM MASSACHUSETTS



MICHELLE M. FEELEY
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC HEALTH

Waltham Board of Health Minutes January 19, 2022

BOARD OF HEALTH

The Board of Health meeting was called to order at 5:35PM.

All Board Members were present

The minutes of the last meeting (December 1, 2021) were reviewed and approved by the Board.

- 1. Alloy Therapeutics, Inc approved by all members for a new rDNA Permit
- 2. Vice-Chairman Mullin spoke to Alloy, explained the importance of them submitting the floor plan, chemical list, and safety manual. Mullin made a motion to approve the permit, Member Hanley second the motion.
- 3. Other Health Department matters Vice Chariman Mullin talked about LEPC and positive feedback of how information from DNA companies have been helpful for the safety of the Fire Department.
- 4. Dr. Lerner asked for general discussion of Mask Mandate that went into effect when the positivity rate was at or above 2%, member Piantedosi agreed to discussion, all other members agreed. Member Hanley asked how the mandate is going, any complaints, if so, how many. Should there be any changes to mandate, all agreed not now, our numbers appear to be slowing down. Members are satisfied with the Mandate.

The meeting adjourned at 6:10PM